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  Essex County

Workforce Development Board 
50 S. Clinton St.
 East Orange, New Jersey 

Minutes from Meeting: June 21, 2016
Attendees:  Aleksandra Adamczyk, Al Bundy, Joyce Bryant*, Apryl Caldwell, Mitra Choudry, Deborah Collins*, Evanthia Corrado, Peter Curley*, Elizabeth Davis*, Dave DelVecchio, Hector Fuente*, Vann Holland*, Jackie Johnson, Diana Longo*, Barbara Lozaw, Joselph Malik Frederick, Betty Mirda, Julilus Montford, Janine Schaeffer, Rebecca Shulman, Sonja Simmons*, Lynn Sternstein, Willie Tolbert*, Chike Uzoka*, Howard Weiss, Gwen Wiggins
*WDB members

Welcome and Introduction

Howard Weiss welcomed everyone and made introductions

Minutes from the last meeting were approved.

Director’s Report

Julius Montford stated that the WIOA regulations are coming down. He met with the Contracting and Monitoring Department and will be taking a model from the State regarding complaints, under the WIOA guidelines and it will be brought before the Workforce Development Board for review and vote. An Adult Basic Skills RFP is out and due back shortly. The Welfare to Work is due within two weeks –anyone who would like to participate in the review should email Barbara as soon as possible. There is no Notice of Obligation yet from the Department of Labor for Welfare to Work. They did however, receive the Notice of Obligation from the Department of Family Development and they were funded flat, so they received the same amount as last year. 
Performance Standards

Howard Weiss stated that the funding has gone down but the performance measures have gone up. Under WIA there were nine (9) measures that indicate whether the programs achieve success and under WIOA there are now seventeen (17) different measures to track in order to measure our performance. 
Howard directed everyone to the handout. The programs are separated Adult, Dislocated and Youth. 

The first one for Adult is the entered employment rate and measured by looking at those that had a job and whether they are working two (2) quarters after exit. So there is essentially a ninety (90) day window that they are looking to see if there were any earnings. Exiting program- now means a soft exit (when they exit out of activity).
Next is the employment rate post exit which is the retention rate where are they working four quarters after exit.  

Next is the median earnings (which used to be the average earnings), for all of these items the state is also going to give a standard to be measured. So as an example the Essex County rate for entered employment you would need to hit fifty-five (55%) percent. 

Credential Rate is referred to on the fourth page of the handout and it is still being finalized what the definition of “credential rate” is. 

We are still waiting for guidance on the definition of “measureable skill gains.” 

These measures are the same for the Dislocated Workers. The Youth Measures are also the second quarter after exit. In the case of youth they can be in employment, education or employment training.  
The name has been changed from Performance Standards to Performance Indicators. For Employer Standards there are three measures and the state must choose two. Howard is concerned about employee retention rate because it gives credit only where a person is with the same employer.
Co –enrollment into WIOA will take place next year for all Wagner Peyser and WorkFirst customers. Howard stated hopefully we will get further guidance, but the individuals who will be counted in these performance measures starts on July 1st. 
There were some changes made to AOSOS to help with the changeover- however not all of the criteria have been added to the system. Julius stated that the computer system is pretty slow and has certain limitations. There will be a lot more information going into the system and there needs to be a system to accommodate it. Julius asked if we would be penalized if individuals who were in WIA and not WIOA cannot meet the performance standards. 
Apryl also stated that the current monitoring looks at existing clients. She said it is a lot more difficult for the counselors because they are now looking at active files. Howard stated that it is now more critical to manage a client that is working seasonally and make sure the window to look at their performance is not in a period of down time for the client. Apryl stated that they no longer have the ability to fit a person into a performance measure. Hard exits are now done by the state. Julius mentioned that congress has just voted to decrease funding, even though the performance measures are increasing. 

Newark Report
At the end of July there is a sisterhood & brotherhood program. There will be a recruitment for the carpenters union. September 1st is the Newark WDB fundraiser and invitations will be going out. 
Committee Reports:
Business & Economic Development Committee
Willie Tolbert stated that they have created several sub-committees. They have created a list of grants / programs and training programs available and are working on incentives for employers in order to hire our clients. They are working on getting testimonials from employers who have hired our clients. The next committee meeting will be on July 7th. 
Disability Committee 

Rebecca Shulman stated that the event was held this past Thursday at McLoone’s Boathouse in West Orange, where they honored four (4) employers who have hired folks with disabilities. She thanked Kessler Foundation for donating the funding in order to make the event possible. It turned out extremely successful and the committee is looking forward to making it an annual event.  So for next year, the committee will be looking for donations from others besides the Kessler Foundation.  Some members are working on a Schedule ‘A’ hiring event, which helps those with disabilities apply for federal jobs and contractor positions. They are also looking into offering a disability training event to the One Stops.  They are also looking to develop a short employer presentation to take to different groups in order to promote the hiring of folks with disabilities. 
Al Bundy stated that going forward they will be updating the website and want the committees to have some presence on the website. 

Literacy Committee (Chair Lynn Sternstein)

Lynn Sternstein stated that the Essex County Literacy Consortium submitted a proposal for the WIOA Title III NGO in early June. Though it was called a continuation grant there were several key changes.  There is now mandatory managed enrollment and agencies are not allowed to charge any fee to Title II participants. There will also be an increase in the required hours for professional development. The Title II providers had a mandatory training last week. The literacy committee is focusing on improving their connection to employers and a member of the Retail, Hospitality and Tourism Talent Network will be coming to the next meeting. They are continuing to explore employment possibilities for those without a High School Diploma. The next Literacy Committee meeting will be Monday, July 18th at JVS in East Orange. 

SCALES Update – The State has two (2) months to update the state plan and there will be three (3) regional plans and the ultimate goal is for Title I and Title II to work together in order to enhance services for each individual. They are also discussing additional incentives in order to programs to work with the hard to serve. She stated that they are obligated to serve people at the lowest end of literacy yet the benchmarks do not acknowledge this.  
            One-Stop Committee 

Howard Weiss stated that the last committee meeting was June 4th. Every month and produces a report that shows what the various partner agencies have been doing. There is a copy of the report in your package. One of the interesting items was that Essex County’s participation rate was higher than the state average. 

Welfare to Work

 Howard stated that at the last meeting there were a number of vendors that gave a presentation on their issues and challenges. 

Youth Investment Council 

Apryl Caldwell stated that July 14th is the next meeting. They are working on a closet/ dress for success type of program. There was a pause on the work readiness credential-We hope to have more info for the next meeting. The Youth RFP has gone out and the Bidders conference scheduled for July 6th.  They are also putting together a Youth Services Summit. 
Job Fair

Jackie thanked everyone that contributed to the Job Fair- there were one hundred fifty-five (155) employers and thirty four hundred (3400) job seekers and many had multiple interviews. Hector stated he placed about three (3) people. 

Adjournment

Howard Weiss again thanked everyone for their commitment. There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by 

Janine Schaeffer
NEXT MEETING DATE:   September 27th, 2016
